

July 9, 2024 2024 EYHA Mavericks Board Meeting



Attendance	<p>President-Jeff Sharpe MAVS-Jim Schwinne and Joey Recktenwald</p> <p>VP-Aaron Pinion Director-Brian Terrell</p> <p>Assistant Director-Jeremy Ross Select Coordinator-Tommy Rosprim</p> <p>Treasurer-Ryan Mathews Travel Coordinator-Mark Syvert</p> <p>Secretary-Stephanie Brewster Volunteer Coordinator-Jen Kallenberg</p> <p>Scheduler/Reg-Jodie Robinson Jersey Coordinator-Veronica Bradley</p> <p>Fundraising-Kelli Ensman</p> <p>Social Media Coordinator-Dana King/Maddie Hamilton</p>
Aaron, VP *includes update from Jim, MAVS Rep	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Having lunch with Joey to talk through volunteer opportunities and receive check from 23-24 spiritwear proceeds (Aaron) • Update on Jr team: 21 players signed (2 EYHA) • 3 new coaches; Joey still the head coach • Main camp had 50+ players including 7 16U EYHA players • Home opening weekend is Sept 6-7 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Free for EYHA families ◦ Trying to get ice for all EYHA teams to play that day • REMINDER: Golf outing is August 3 (Aaron is going to get a coaches team together)
Steph Secretary	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Next meeting is MONDAY, August 12 @ 6:30 • Awarded \$7500 for CBJ grant. Discussion was how to spend it <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ new signs (Contact Jeremy Rogers) ◦ Reimburse background check ◦ Help teams with expenses • Talked to Nick about progress with off ice training <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Has 6 teams for summer/season ◦ Would like to promote in gym training
Brian, Director & Jeremy Assistant of Hockey Operations	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • API video presentation @ coaches meeting • Camps are going well • Sports Testing slots will be planned next week. There will be a make up date. • Jeremy is working on a presentation to families (select and house) to inform them of options
Ryan Treasurer	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • June ice is paid • Need to advertise single camp sessions for remaining of the camp
Jodie Scheduler/ Registrar	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • August ice is assigned to teams • September ice hasn't been confirmed yet so it is not yet in Crossbar • A few coaches and 1 player needs to report USA Hockey number • Portal is opening in the next few days to confirm training etc • October ice is not planned yet-waiting on BJHL and Desales

Tommy Select Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Registration is open. 66 registered <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Still 40 more that said they were interested but have yet to sign up • Need coaches confirmed • Tryouts are August 27 and 28. No volunteers are needed • Steph will populate the tryout score sheets • Flyers posted at Easton. Brian has the flier to post at other rinks
Dana and Maddie, Social Media Coordinators	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Splitting duties (Maddie 18, 10 12U and Dana 14 and 16U) • Please send graphics requests as early as possible to give time to create • Send email AND texts to Dana • Dana can provide background if we want so we can make a quick graphic if needed • Colors and fonts on the website for brand representation • Encourage families to interact with FB page so you see it more • Maddie will contact managers to choose a rep from each team to send pictures to post • Head shots of team coaches • Have a "Maverick of the Week"
Jen Volunteer Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Working on picture procedures • Work with Jim on getting teams to the Jr. Mavs games to help foster relationships
Veronica Jersey/Spirit Wear Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Uniform orders were placed after the sizing event. • We received the invoice from Apple Orchard for practice jerseys, but are still awaiting the invoices from DangleSauce. Once I receive them, I will send them along to managers to double check. • Original turnaround time quoted was 35 days. • If any players ordered items not covered by the team budget (e.g., extra items or bags), our Treasurer, Ryan Mathews, will add the charge to the payment method families have on file tentatively on 9/1. • If any players are owed a refund for not ordering items, team managers can send Ryan the requests to populate the refunds in players' accounts. • We are still awaiting the Junior Mavs to meet with Apple Orchard (Ashley Lawson) to approve spiritwear.
Kelli Fundraising Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Looking into a gift card fundraiser (more info to come) • CBJ has money to offer us to go to a game and do fan experiences. Players are free and parents need to pay. • Idea to get more people interested-pass out flyers at parades